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PARISH COUNCIL MATTERS

Councillor K.G. Grant chaired the Parish Council meeting on
9th December at Roos Memorial Institute. Six other Councillors
were present. Apologies had been received from Councillor J.C.
Priest who was unavoidably absent for family reasons.

School Governors

After approval of the Minutes of the meeting of 11th No-
vember, matters arising from the Minutes were discussed. A
letter from the local Secretary passed on a resolution from the
Association of Parish Councils objecting to the provisions of the
Education Act 1980 that deprived some Parish Councils of places
on the governing bodies of schools: in Roos the Parish Council
now had only one representative instead of two. The Association
recommended local councils to fight the issue in their own arcas
in the hope that the Secretary of State might be persuaded to re-
dress the situation.

Roos Beck

The Chairman expressed surprise at the letter discussed at the
previous meeting concerning Roos Beck. The Holderness Direc-
tor of Development had stated that responsibility for clearing
unpiped sections lay with riparian owners. Councillor Grant
thought this was contrary to previous understanding and prac-
tice. It was agreed to write to the Director of Development to
protest at the view expressed in his letter.

Crime Prevention

Various items of correspondence were discussed. Mr. Helli-
well had written advising the Council of leaflets about Crime
Prevention that had been distributed in the village. This had
been done at the request of the local Crime Prevention Officer
following a spate of thefts from local properties. Delivery of the
leaflets had been carried out by volunteers who distributed the
Newsletter.

Other Correspondence

A '‘ROOS’ nameplate was available for placement as a road
sign on the approach from Burton Pidsea. Through the Associa-
tion of Parish Councils a request was passed on from thg Royal
British Legion that an effort be made to ensure that war me-
morials bore the names of all those who had died on active ser-
vice. A letter from Churchwarden Barrie Broom invited Coun-
cillors to the Festival of Lessons and Carols at All Saints’ on
22nd December and specifically invited a nominated Councillor
to take part by reading one of the lessons.

Planning Appeal Dismissed

The Department of the Environment had written concerning
Mr. John Kirkwood's application to develop a field for housing
at South End. Mr. Kirkwood had appealed against the refusal of
planning permission by Holderness Borough Council. The In-
spector appointed to hear the appeal had rejected it. The Chair-
man read out some parts of the Inspector’s ruling, commenting
that, whatever one thought of the decision, it had been taken
after a very thorough and thoughtful survey of all relevant consi-
derations. He added that the Inspector’s report giving his rea-
sons was now a public document and could be made available for
anyone who wished to read it.

Penny Rate

A decision was required by the Borough Council about the
level of a Parish Rate for 1986-7 after some discussion of likely
commitments, including a commitment to give assistance to the
Memorial Institute Committee, it was agreed to precept for a
penny rate. In 1984-5 a penny rate had raised £799; the estimated
product of a penny rate in the current year was £791. The Trea-
surer, Councillor M. Cheeseman, reported a current balance of
£410.01. e

Planning Applications

Planning decisions by the Borough Council were reported.
Approval had been given to applications for an extension to
Forge House (Mr. Burn) and for the continuing use of a building
in Lamb Lane as a wood store (Mr. Peart). A second application
for an extension to the rear of Roos House (Mr. Jackson) had
been refused on planning grounds.

Roads and Footpaths

A reply had been received from the Highways Department to
the Parish Council’s letter of 28th November about the repair of
footpaths. An inspection was being carried out of ‘most of the
footpaths’ in Roos with a view to necessary repairs. It was also
hoped to include in the 1986 highways programme a scheme for
the improvement of Main Street.

Village Appraisal

Under ‘Any Other Business’ the Chairman referred to the qu-
estionnaire being circulated in connection with the Village Ap-
praisal. Though he himself had not seen a copy, many residents
had and some had voiced objections. He did not know why some
households had received several copies and some none at all.

Objections to Appraisal

One objection, said the Chairman, was that the questions
were in placed too personal. It had also not been clear to many
people that the questionnaire was in no way official; some had
thought it had been put out by the Parish Council and that they
were obliged to fill it in. One objection was that the head of each
household was expected to sign a document in which there were
detailed facts about his family.

The Chairman admitted that a proposal to carry out a Village
Appraisal had been made at a Parish Mecting but he had no rec-
ollection that the Parish Council itself had given approval to it.
The questionnaire should be seen for what it was, not an official
enquiry but the work of a small group of people who no doubt in-
tended to make use of the information gathered when discus-
sions of the official Village Plan took place early in the New
Year.

Councillors’ Views

Councillor Winter agreed that some of the questions were ‘too
personal” but felt that it was good to know that some residents
did have an interest in the village. Those who devised the ques-
tionnaire, however, had obviously not given sufficient thought to
the questions asked. County Councillor Croft who was present at
the meeting said that such a survey should not have been ini-
tiated except by the Parish Council itself. It should not have been
taken on by a group of people who had no official status.

Other councillors made little comment. Those resident outside
the village had not, of course. received a copy. However, in view
of the Chairman’s concern to make clear to residents that the qu-
estionnaire was not the work of the Parish Council, it was agreed
to publish a statement to that effect in the local press.

Radioactive Waste

County Councillor Croft referred again to the topic he had
first raised at the meeting of 14th October: the need to oppose
any move to dispose of radioactive waste in Humberside. He
gave horrific instances of the risks that might be involved. It was
noted that the Parish Council had already written in support of
tht County Council’s opposition to nuclear dumping in Humber-
side.

After the close of the meeting the Chairman invited members
of the public to comment on any matters raised. During the
meeting it had, of course, been impossible for anyone to inter-
vene.












